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Social Work Advocates for Social Change strongly supports SB 484, which will 
establish basic rights for people experiencing homelessness and afford them legal 
recourse when those rights are violated. This legislation will address the 
overcriminalization of the unhoused and provide critical protections for this vulnerable 
population. 
 
Criminalizing people experiencing homelessness does not solve the problem of 
homelessness and exhausts state funds in the process. Criminalizing homelessness 
creates barriers between unhoused people and employment opportunities, public 
benefits, and stable housing. The criminalization of homelessness serves to fuel already 
high carceral expenditures in the state of Maryland, which has increased the operating 
budget for pretrial detentions by a rate of 38.8% since FY 2025.1 Evidence-based 
solutions to the problem of homelessness exist, such as Rapid Rehousing, which has 
resulted in permanent housing success rates of up to 84%.2 Criminalization is expensive 
for the state and not an evidence-based solution to the issue of homelessness.  
 
Last year, the United States Supreme Court ruled 6-3 that local governments can impose 
anti-homelessness laws without violating the 8th Amendment. Grants Pass v. Johnson 
overruling set a precedent for anti-squatting policies nationwide.3 Instead of following 
localities that are adopting inhumane anti-squatting laws, Maryland has the 
opportunity to provide sanctuary for our most vulnerable community members. Rhode 
Island, a neighboring state, was the first to establish a homeless bill of rights, which 
protects unhoused individuals from moving freely in public spaces without being 
discriminated against as any other person would.4 Additionally, it mirrors those 
provisions by prohibiting government agents from impeding unhoused individuals 
from life-sustaining activities, such as sheltering in public areas. 
 
Rhode Island’s progressive approach has proven to be both compassionate and 
effective, as the policy has led to more individuals being connected to services, which 
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will lead to better long-term well-being for unhoused individuals. Maryland stands to 
benefit greatly from adopting a similar strategy, not only by reducing strain on the 
criminal justice system but also by improving outcomes for the unhoused population. 
Ensuring access to services, like mental health care and substance use treatment, would 
help with breaking the cycle of homelessness, ultimately reducing long-term public 
costs associated with emergency services and incarceration. 
 
By implementing similar protections, Maryland would align itself with states like 
Connecticut and Delaware, which have followed Rhode Island’s lead in establishing 
safeguards for unhoused individuals. This shift would prioritize the allocation of 
resources towards rehabilitation, healthcare, and housing support rather than 
perpetuating expensive legal processes. Furthermore, embracing this progressive 
approach would reinforce Maryland’s commitment to social equity by addressing 
homelessness in a compassionate and sustainable way. 
 
Social Work Advocates for Social Change urges a favorable report on SB 484. 
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Social Work Advocates for Social Change is a coalition of MSW students at the University of Maryland School of 
Social Work that seeks to promote equity and justice through public policy, and to engage the communities impacted 
by public policy in the policymaking process. 
 

 
 


